	Date:  11/20/2012		Location:  Allied Health Bldg., Room 4510

	
October Minutes Approved:  Yes		No (Changes:  )


	Visit the College Senate website at http://www1.cpcc.edu/senate/ for the College Senate minutes, SharePoints (items for open discussion), and information about NCCCFA, Senate bylaws, Senate membership, committees, forms, etc.



College Senate:  Minutes


President’s Report (Dr. John Cone):

I. Old business
a. New SOS (Student Opinion Survey):  The committee reviewing the SOS is primarily concerned with how to get to students to complete the survey.  Dr. Cone is monitoring the process but hasn’t received any new information.  
b. Issuing grade of Incomplete:  Up for consideration was changing the policy regarding the percentage of a course that a student must have completed to be eligible for a grade of Incomplete (I).  In a meeting with John Cone, Richard Zollinger indicated that faculty should be able to decide and John Cone is in agreement.  Currently the policy states that 90% must be completed.  The senate considered 60% or more, at the discretion of instructor, but at this time felt there was no need to continue working on changing the policy since in practice the instructor has flexibility with regard to issuing a grade of Incomplete. 
Fred Tone moved to cease consideration of a change to the Incomplete policy at this time.  The motion was seconded and carried unanimously.
c.  Revisiting the withdrawal date:  Currently, the last date for a student to withdraw from a course is on or before 35% of the class meetings have been completed.  The senate has been looking into changing this date to later in the semester.  Conversations with administration indicate they are not ready to entertain movement on changing the withdrawal date at this time.  The executive committee will continue to maintain a discussion about this issue.
d. Workout area in Taylor:  Central Campus has a policy that students and faculty can’t work out in the fitness center at the same time.  There has been speculation that this policy is for the use of locker rooms.  Some instructors have been told they can come in and work out but can’t use the locker room during student hours.  There are other campuses where there is no time constriction.  The concern is that if senate forces the issue at Central Campus it may become a college-wide policy which that may not be in the best interest of faculty at other campuses. 
e. Students requesting refunds:  Students continue to be sent to faculty for refund requests despite efforts to prohibit this practice and policies that clearly state conditions under which a refund will and will not be granted.  If the business office sends students to faculty for refunds, let John Cone know.  This is an issue that has been visited several times.  Also, Dr. Cone has heard of students being sent to faculty and stating that “they” said that since they can’t take course under normal hours “you can make one for me” – tell John Cone if you hear of this happening.  Faculty does not grant refunds and doesn’t customize courses on demand.

II. New business:
a. College attendance policy:  John Cone asked Fred Tone, Faculty Welfare committee co-chair, to address the senate. 
Financial aid is driving changes to the attendance policy, which previously was left up to the instructor.  This is due to a change in the way they deliver funds.  In the past funds were given all at once; now it is distributed at intervals.  In order to do this effectively they need to know if the student is attending class.  Unfortunately the people driving reporting of attendance seem be over-the-top in their requirements.  Faculty Welfare would like your input.  For consideration – senate might suggest a limitation on the amount of attendance instructors are required to take.  Attendance is registered once each week instead of every day should be sufficient.  There also needs to be another way to take attendance for online classes.  Fred Tone would like to come up with a suggestion to present to the college and invites suggestions from senators.
b. Fred Tone also discussed modifying the PDP process.  
The PDP has 6 weighted categories.  Faculty Welfare is looking at modifying the PDP to increase the weight of Instructional Knowledge, currently weighted 30%, while lowering others.  The 5th category is Professional Development.  Achieving the highest score for this category would require faculty to be national leaders in the field.  Fred Tone suggested this should be modified to something more attainable.  Faculty Welfare is also considering altering the frequency of reviews.  Instead of annual reviews, faculty with an extendable contract with scores 4 would be reviewed every 3 years; scores of 3.0 – 3.5 would result in reviews every 2 years, with the caveat being that a review can be done if a problem arises.  Faculty with conditional contracts would have annual reviews.  He requested senators send suggestions to him or Brenda Armentrout, Faculty Welfare co-chair.  A senator suggested that training be provided for division directors since interpretation of the PDP process varies.
c. Time frame for reporting grades: John Cone stated that there has been some concern about the 48-hour turnaround for reporting final grades after the final exam has been administered.  For some instructors this is a problem due to the time required to grade projects and essays; additionally, this could result in instructors working on weekends and holidays.  There does, however, seem to be some latitude with regard to enforcement of the policy.  Dr. Cone asked whether the senate work on this issue and ask for clarification and potential modification to the policy. 
A motion to take the issue regarding the 48-hour turnaround for grade reporting to Richard Zollinger for clarification and potential modification was made.  The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.
d. CPCC Film Club:  Rick Coulter addressed the senate.  He presented the recently formed CPCC Film Club to senators, stating that the club was founded to provide faculty and students with the opportunity to view films and discuss their impact.  Assignments relating to CPCC’s Core Competencies will be developed so that instructors can have students participate for a grade.  Films will be screened once a month for 8 months of the year.  Rick asked senators to share this information with other faculty.

Committee Reports:
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1. President-elect (George Wightman):
George Wightman asked senators to contact him about the credit-by-exam policy.  He would like to know what other departments are doing.  Fred Tone had presented a charge for credit by exam and compensation for instructors.  Other instructors shared their experience – ICS 110, for example, has a package at the bookstore that students can purchase, but no compensation is provided for individual instructors.
2. Academic Policies (Dr. Lisa Godwin):  
The time frame for reporting grades was covered in new business.
3. Credentials (Arlene Parrish):  
No report
4. Curriculum (Dr. Pat West): 
Curriculum committee minutes can be found at the Senate website: http://www.cpcc.edu/senate/committees/curriculum/minutes/2012
5. Educational Resources (Joel Moore):  
Status on funds: funds are down to $9338.  This week a division director who is classified as faculty asked for funds from educational resources.  He was able to deny the request because she hasn’t been here for a year.  His question is whether we should change the wording of the policy for granting funds to specifically state that only senate eligible faculty (division directors are considered administrators and are not senate eligible) can request funding.  Educational Resources will work on changing the wording of the policy – the senate will need to vote to change the wording of policy to state that recipients must be senate eligible faculty.  
6. Faculty Welfare (Brenda Armentrout and Fred Tone):  
See items (a) and (b) in New Business, above, presented by Fred Tone.

7. Professional Staff Welfare (Chris Pittman):  
Chris Pittman introduced Tony Hayes and Shantell Strickland-Davis, new Professional Staff senators.
8. Student Welfare (Dr. Farhad Javidi): 
No report.
9. Technology (Gary Ritter):
· User Name Change reminder:  User names will have changed when faculty return to CPCC on December 18. 
· Mobile Device Synchronization form:  If faculty syncs mobile devices (cell phone or tablet) with work email and calendar, the form needs to be submitted ASAP for this service to continue.


There being no further business, a motion was made, seconded, and unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting.

	Next Meeting Time:  3rd Tuesday of the month (2:30):  January 15, 2013
Location:  Allied Health Bldg., Room 4510



Respectfully submitted,
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Alison Gagan
Secretary
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